STRATEGIC PLANNING COUNCIL

MINUTES

Thursday, May 24, 2007 – 3:30 p.m.
Alumni Room, Brookhaven Gymnasium

IN ATTENDANCE

Joanne E. Braxton, Dr. Louis Attinasi, Dr. James Canniff, Dr. Philip Christensen, William F. Connors, Jr., Dr. Candice Foley, Anindita Ghosh, Dr. Tina Good, Dr. Janet Haff, Dr. Allen Jacobs, Dr. Roslin Khan, Dr. Carl Kirschner, Debra Klein, Dr. Jeffery Kluewer, Dr. June Ohrnberger, Mary Reese, Gary Ris, Dr. Kate Rowe, Charles K. Stein
Vice President Braxton opened the meeting by greeting the members of the Strategic Planning Council.  New members to the Strategic Planning Council are Dr. June Ohrnberger and Mary Reese.
Vice President Braxton asked if there were any corrections or additions to the minutes of the March 22, 2007 meeting; there being none, the minutes were accepted.
The Proposal to Formalize the Enrollment Projections Process document was discussed.  The process outlined includes not only statistical methods to project enrollment, but also considers professional judgement  It was recommended that the titles of the members of the suggested working group be updated to reflect the recent administrative title changes.  Following review of the document, it was agreed that the word “Proposal” would be removed from the title, and copies of the document would be sent to the members of the Strategic Planning Council.
DRAFT INSTITUTIONAL GOALS
Vice President Braxton reported on the formation of the Strategic Planning Council Sub-committee.  The original task of the sub-committee was to work on the Strategic Plan based on the literature review groups.  Middle States recommended that we work on institutional goals and then strategic goals.  The sub-committee will prepare a draft of the Strategic Plan for review by the SPC.  Vice President Braxton thanked the members of the sub-committee for their hard work.

Middle States does not want our strategic goals to be institutional goals.  Draft institutional goals were developed by the sub-committee.  SPC members reviewed and edited the institutional goals.  A copy of the revised institutional goals will be sent to the SPC.  Input will also be sought from the entire college community; Strategic Planning Council, President’s Council, Executive Council, department level, etc.  

DRAFT STRATEGIC GOALS
The draft strategic goals document was reviewed and edited.   The wording for “Student Success”  will be discussed and edited by the sub-committee.   The draft strategic goals are a snapshot of the long-range goals we would like to achieve.
PREAMBLE TO INSTITUTIONAL GOALS
Vice President Braxton asked if there were any questions or concerns.  It was recommended that the words “emotionally satisfying” be changed to “personally enriching.”
The next meeting of the Strategic Planning Council will be held at 1 p.m. on June 21, 2007 in the faculty dining room of the Babylon Student Center.  Members will be divided into working groups.  A schedule of meetings for the 2007-2008 academic year will be formulated and distributed to the members of the SPC and the sub-committee.
Vice President Stein updated the SPC on the capital program.  The county executive proposed a capital program that would eliminate the health and sports building at the Eastern Campus, the Learning Resource Center at the Grant Campus and the renovations to the Sagtikos building at the Grant Campus.  Vice President Stein addressed the full legislative committee and has been advised unofficially that the three projects have been put back into the program for the next three years.  SUNY is putting together the next five-year capital program, which includes these projects.   All indications are positive.  If the program is approved next Tuesday, the county executive has ten days to veto; the legislature could override his veto at their second meeting in June.  The college seems to have legislative support.
The meeting was adjourned.

